Social Committee General Meeting — January 15, 2018

Arlene Smith, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

Members Present: Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria Derbyshire, Cassie DeBow,
Enid Lobel, Mary Seymour, Johanna Weaver, Deb Kirsch, Barbara Larson, Debbie
McDowell, Rhonda Galvin, Donna Varvaris.

Approval of Minutes: Maria made a motion to approve the minutes from the
December 11" meeting. Enid 2", motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Cassie reported that the balance of the checking account as
of December 31°is $2132.26 which includes the Good Neighbor Fund of
$1018.64. She noted that a deposit of approximately $2600 was made in January.

Activities/Events:

Deb Kirsch reported on two upcoming activities; March 27", a bus trip to
the Dutch Apple Theater which includes dinner and the show, Show Boat.
April 18" — bus trip to Winterthur. She has several ideas and asked our
opinion about the following; Board and Brush in Blue Bell where you make
your own decorator signs made of wood and painted $65, Sur Le Table
cooking school at KOP Mall $85, Tour of Audubon House, Tour of Reading
Terminal Market $15.

New Year’s Eve party — RH — Cathy Sirocky reported that 32 people
attended and thanks to George Redfern who compiled songs on a CD for
music and dancing. After expenses, $6.05 went back to the SC.

New Year’s Eve party — Sloan — Clancy Potter sent a report to Arlene which
stated that 58 people attended, and everyone enjoyed the food and DJ.
After expenses, less than a dollar went back to the SC.

Beer Party — Todd Welsh —in his absence, it was reported that he has 50+
people attending.

Speaker Series — Enid reported that on January 17", Attorney Scott
Reidenbach will be discussing estate planning and other senior topics — 7
p.m. Sloan clubhouse. On January 25%, Art Lebofsky, and several residents
who accompanied him to Honduras, will give a presentation on their trip.
Holiday Party — Kathy Flaherty discussed the fact that December 2nd is the
beginning of Hanukkah and December 9th is the end of Hanukkah. She will
call River Crest to see if December 9'" is available.



CAB Liaison — Bob Derbyshire reviewed the HOA financials which look good and
we are in the black. The four snow storms put us over the snow budget for 2017
by only a few thousand dollars.

Arlene stated that she will not be at the February meeting but Vice-Chair, Cathy
Sirocky , will send out the Agenda and Chair the meeting.

There being no further business, Enid made a motion to adjourn. Rhonda Galvin
2"d. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Maria T. Derbyshire, Secretary
Addendum: After the meeting, Bob Derbyshire reported to Arlene that as

Treasurer, he audited the Social Committee books back in November. All
accounts were found to be in good order.



